


also understand the desire to account for the individuality of each offender and the capacity for change; a 

petition process is an option that could potentially strike a balance.  

      Should the Committee include such a provision, we would ask that specific criteria be employed in 

order to find that participation “would serve the interests of justice without unreasonably affecting public 

safety”, as the Bill currently proposes.  Delineation of criteria would have the benefit of providing some 

transparency and clarity for offenders, victims and communities.   

      We respectfully request inclusion of the following by the court when a request has been submitted: 

• Victim input should be solicited and shared with the court if the victim chooses.  This would 

allow not just for an opportunity for a victim(s) to express their concerns, but could also 

provide an avenue for victims to share their thoughts in support of the petition. 

 

• The offender’s participation in treatment appropriate to their offense should be considered 

a factor; or good cause found for the offender not so participating.  

We believe that for offenders convicted of serious and violent crimes, the privilege of 

 earning what would amount to a week per month off a sentence should not simply be tied 

to “doing no harm” by avoiding a major disciplinary violation; it should encompass engaging 

in activities identified as in fact increasing chances for successful re-entry into the 

community. 

• If the offender is to be allowed to petition at a future point while serving their sentence, 

safeguards should be implemented to avoid unnecessary, duplicate, or meritless 

requests.  If an offender convicted of a disqualifying offense is allowed to make such a 

request at any point in time while serving out their sentence, this could result in a significant 

impact on judicial resources as well as cause serious undue trauma to the victim.  Perhaps 

where an offender has already made such a petition and the request has been denied, a 

showing of a “change of circumstances” must be met in order to trigger consideration of a 

subsequent request. 

The negotiation and utilization of plea agreements is a critical tool relied upon within the 

criminal justice system, with benefit to all parties involved.  While the offender thereby 

avoids the risk that a trial would pose, the victim also avoids the risk of being re-traumatized 

through participation in the court process.  We cannot stress enough how important this tool 

is for our multi-disciplinary teams as they strive to support the most vulnerable of Vermont’s 

victims, our children.  From our perspective, plea agreements in these cases, should only be 

altered, if at all, in extraordinary circumstances. 

      In conclusion, Vermont’s CACs and SIUs strongly support S.18 and are grateful for the time this 

Committee continues to take to address a very complex and important issue.  We are aware of the difficult 

work you do to identify outcomes and solutions that balance the multiple considerations and perspectives 

at play, and thank you for providing us with a voice in this process. 

 




